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Greetings from the Principal’s Office 

 
January, as with August & September, is a very important month for our students.  The first couple weeks after the break are 
some of the most crucial.  It can be difficult for students to get back into the swing of classes, but getting themselves going 
sooner rather than later is critical.  It takes a great deal more work to raise a grade than it does to lower one.  Starting strong 
will help ensure a positive second semester.  I look forward to the remaining five months of school this year.   
 
Upcoming Events: 
 January 18th: No School – Teacher In-Service 
 January 19th: GBBB @ Hi-Line (Eustis) 3:30/4:30/6:00/7:30PM 
 January 22nd: WR @ South Loup 11AM 
 January 22nd: GBBB @ Ansley-Litchfield (Ansley) 4:30/6:00/7:30PM 
 January 23rd: Overton JHBB Tournament 9AM 
 January 26th: GBBB vs. Shelton 4:30/6:00/7:30PM 
 January 27th: 2:27 Dismissal – JHBB vs. Kearney Catholic 3/4PM 
 January 29th: WR @ Central Valley (Greeley) 1PM 
 January 29th: GBBB vs. Elm Creek 4:30/6:00/7:30PM 
 January 30th: 1st Round of FKC BB Tournament 
 February 1st: FKC GBB @ Top 2 Seeds 
 February 2nd: FKC WR @ Wilcox-Hildreth 10AM 
 February 2nd: FKC BBB @ Top 2 Seeds 
 February 3rd: JHBB @ Axtell 3/4PM 
 February 4th: FKC GBB Semi-Finals @ Viaero Event Center 
 February 5th: WR Sub-Districts @ Central Valley (Greeley) 
 February 5th: FKC BBB Semi-Finals @ Viaero Event Center 
 February 6th: ACT Test Date @ Overton  
 February 6th: FKC GBBB Consolation & Finals @ Viaero Event Center 
 February 9th: GBBB @ Wilcox-Hildreth 4:30/6:00/7:30PM 
 February 10th: 2:27 Dismissal – JHBB vs. SEM 3/4PM 
 February 11th: 11:30 Dismissal (P/T Conferences 1:30-7:30PM) 
 February 12th: No School – GBBB @ SEM 4:30/6:00/7:30PM 
 February 13th: WR District Finals @ Central Valley (Greeley) 
 
Honor Roll:  Congratulations to all of the students who made the Honor Roll and Honorable Mention for 1st Semester.  This is 
great honor and proves that your hard work has paid off.  Keep up the good work.  A quick reminder that report cards are not 
mailed home for grades 5-12.  Grades are available on PowerSchool or you can obtain a printed copy by contacting the school.  
 
Illness:  Illness and potential illness is something we have dealt with all school year.  Thank you for contacting the school when 
your child is sick.  We are happy to gather homework for students also when this is requested.  Students must be fever free for 
48 hours, without medicine, before they can come back to school.  Remember to wash your hands often to help prevent the 
spread of germs.  Thank you for all your efforts to keep our students learning within our building.    
 
Thank you for your support of the school.  If you have any further questions or comments, please feel free to contact me or 
stop by and visit. 
 
Educationally yours, 
 

 
Mr. Brian Fleischman, Principal 
308-987-2424 x206 
brian.fleischman@overtoneagles.org  

mailto:brian.fleischman@overtoneagles.org


Nebraska Scholastic Wrestling Coaches Association 
Hall of Fame Class of 2021 

Coach 
• Gary Davis, Neligh Oakdale

• Todd Hoyt, Overton, Anselmo Merna,
Competitor 

• Aaron Denson, Millard South
• Joe Ellenberger, Millard South
• Mike Leaman, GI Northwest

• Joe Mejia, Gering
• Judd Norman, Chadron

Contributor 
• Terry Pfeiffer, Amherst

Note: The 2021 HOF Class will be honored along with the 2020 HOF Class at the 2021 
NSWCA Hall of Fame Banquet. The banquet will be held Friday, June 11, 2021 at 

Boarders Inn & Suites in Grand Island, beginning at 5:00 PM. 

Congratulations Coach Hoyt!!



February Eagle
Spotlight
Congratulations to all!

What is the Eagle Spotlight?
The following list of students were nominated by their teachers to be recognized for different
character traits that demonstrate the mission of Overton. Our school mission is being Engaged,
Empowered, and Enlightened.

Elementary
Kindergarten: Carter Robinson for treating his classmates and teachers with respect. He is always
offering to help in the classroom and he has great manners.

4th Grade: Cort Lawton is always willing to give his classmates a helping hand, whether it is with
assignments or anything else needed. He also has a great sense of humor. Cort was observed going
out of his way to help another who didn't understand how to complete a task on the Oregon Trail. His
kindness makes him a true friend to all of his classmates.

Middle School
5th Grade: Dylan Luther- Great effort, responsible, great teammate.

6th Grade: Quinton Anderson- Great focus/effort to start 2nd semester. Asking great questions.

Mason Dutro made it his mission the �rst week back to involve others in his class. While working on
activities, he went over to students working alone and asked them to join a group or sometimes just
worked beside them, so they weren't working alone. 

7th Grade: Eli Luther for being doing anything asked of him for basketball student managing.

8th Grade: Parker Walahoski- Focused, hard worker



High School
9th Grade: Lane Shubert- Great focus, hard worker

Camrin Palmer- He is on the honor roll and has improved leaps and bounds! He is very deserving!

10th Grade: Alexz Rodriguez is a �nalist for the FCCLA Community Leader State Peer O�cer Team.

11th Grade: Ash Lopez in Lifetime Sports. He set goals at the end of last year to get in better physical
shape. Since then he has joined 1st period weights. Also, he works hard every day in Lifetime Sports as
we complete our “21 Day Fix” workouts. Ash is always positive, never complains, great to have in
class.

Abby Lawton for her amazing FCCLA project that provided Thanksgiving Meals to 50 people in
Overton. 

Alisha Jarmin- she is always willing to try new things in Foods and she is such a hard worker!

Staff
Mr. Christensen does a ton of behind the scene work to keep our school up and running when it comes
to technology. In today's world his role is crucial for all of us to be able to do our jobs. Thank you Mr. C!



Oregon or Bust 
 
Since returning from break, the fourth graders have been traveling on the Oregon Trail.  As they traveled, 
they have experienced the effects of walking up and down hills all day, wagons tipping over, leaving 
possessions on the trail, diseases and hardships, eating skeeter cakes, and making butter.   The 
culminating activity is to ford their homemade wagons across a river.  I can happily report that they all were 
successful!   



Design Class Color Experiments 

For the past two weeks, Mrs. Ehlers Design Class has been studying 
color as well as how fabrics are dyed and printing on textiles.  The class 
then got to try their hand at the dying process when they tie dyed t-
shirts. Students were able to experiment with blending colors to create 
new ones and learn how the dying process works.  The class also 
learned that while their t-shirts were 100% cotton and accepted the 
dye well, the thread used to sew the shirts must contain nylon or 
polyester because the thread remained white.  

 







Spanish 1, 2 and 3 – Celebrating 

After the uncertainty and disappointments of spring 2020 it has been so nice to be back in our 
routines.  Students in Spanish classes are working hard and making good progress, and it is 
important to take time to celebrate their achievements.  One of the traditions we were able to 
revisit was our quesadilla party with a movie (dubbed in Spanish of course!) to conclude our 
semester.  I appreciate how the students have embraced the changes we have made in order to 
advance during the pandemic. 

We have already celebrated a couple of birthdays in Spanish 1.  Here Monica and Kaedan take 
turns wearing “el sombrero de honor” while we sing Las Mañanitas (a traditional Spanish 
birthday song) to them.  

The Spanish 1 class has been working intently on designing their ideal rooms for a presentation 
to their classmates.  Most of the projects will be presented in a digital format, but paper 
posters are valid as well.  You should see some of those closets! This is great practice in public 
speaking as well as Spanish. 

Spanish 2 has been learning more adjectives and their proper application.  Now we will put it 
into practice by preparing a presentation about family (one’s actual family or an imaginary 
one).  The presentation may be digital or on a poster.  This is a great way to practice presenting 
material to an audience and can be helpful in getting students over the “butterflies” when using 
Spanish.  



Spanish 3 celebrated Rosalinda’s “cumpleaños” recently.  We 
enjoyed making Chilean empanadas during the first semester 
since they were mentioned in our class reading.  We have our 
sights set on churros con chocolate for our next cooking 
adventure.  We continue to practice and add skills through 
reading a simple novel, watching a continuing video series, 
conversing, and writing.  A Spanish 3 spring field trip is 
another tradition we hope to reinitiate. It provides great way 
to see Spanish skills in the workplace.  

I am grateful for such respectful, hardworking, and fun 
students and am looking forward to a great spring semester. 

 “Sra.” Roos 

                                                            8-12 MATH
As the second semester has gotten underway, students have been at work 
learning new concepts and reviewing older ones.  We have many concepts yet 
to explore and learn throughout the remainder of the school year.  Seniors in 
calculus will learn the ins-and-outs of derivatives and integrals.  Juniors will be 
learning trigonometry in great depth as well as preparing for and taking the 
ACT test.  Sophomores will continue learning higher-level concepts within 
algebra while the 8th-grade algebra students will continue to learn the basics 
of algebra.  Freshmen geometry students will focus on learning and applying all 
the properties of triangles, quadrilaterals, and other polygons. 
With the winter math MAP assessments just getting underway this week, 
students are given the opportunity to “show what they know”.  The MAP 
assessments provide a lot of useful information that is analyzed to determine 
the strengths and weaknesses of each student as well as the strengths and 
weaknesses of each class.  This analysis is beneficial in determining how to best 
focus instruction to most help students improve their learning of mathematics.  
Even with the main objective of math classes being to learn math skills and 
math concepts, we are also working to develop critical thinking skills, 
responsibility, and perseverance within that process.  We will continue to 
improve our ability in all of these areas and work to make the second semester 
a very successful one.



Ag Ed Update 
Hello from Mrs. Loudon! We are off to a great start in the agricultural education program. Here 
are some highlights: 
 
Biotech​ - We are writing a paper for the Nebraska Youth Institute - 
World Food Prize. This research paper on a country of our choice will 
highlight the challenges faced by people in that country of accessing 
safe, quality, and affordable food. We will then present our own ideas 
on how to best solve that problem. After we finish this paper, we will 
earn a $500 scholarship to the College of Ag at UNL and will be able 
to present our findings in front of our peers for a chance to win a trip to 
the Global Youth Institute! 

 
Intro to Ag​ - This month we are working on a new 
project: floriculture! We are learning about the floral industry and the art of 
flower arranging. We will be creating bud vases just in time for Valentine’s 
Day! We finished our unit on FFA and even learned how to tie a tie! Alex was 
our class champion in terms of speed. 
 
Wildlife​ - We are using digital mapping tools to follow the flow of energy and 
matter in food chains and webs. We are hoping to also learn more about the 
crane migration and do some population counts with bald eagles along the 
Platte River. 
 
Middle School ​- We are working on Soybeans and learning about their role 

in both animal and human food. We are also starting FFA Fridays so that our students are all 
eligible to earn their FFA Discovery Degree! 
 
 

FFA Members of the Month:  
January is Violet Nelms and February is JoLee Ryan 

 
Violet, Chapter Reporter (left): ​What I enjoy about FFA is that you don’t have 
to be from an agricultural background to join. I also enjoy how much I learn about 
agriculture from being in this chapter 
 
JoLee (right): ​I love participating in FFA because of the new 
connections I’ll make with other members. When going to the 
contests, I develop leadership and public speaking skills. 
Some of my SAE projects consist of doing chores on my 
family ranch and babysitting. 
 



 
 

Library FAQ’s 
 

This might be the answer you’ve been waiting for.  Here are some commonly asked questions 
by students and parents about library policies and Accelerated Reader (AR) at Overton Public 
School. 
 
Can students take Accelerated Reader (AR) tests over personal books? 
 

● Yes, as long as there is a test over the book, it does NOT have to come from the school 
library. 

 
 

How do I know if there is a test? How can I check the level of a book that is my own? 
 

● Go to ARbookfinder.com.  You can find book levels, possible points, and quiz numbers. 
If you can’t find it, there isn’t a test on the book.  There is a place to make requests, so if 
your book is new, request a test.  The more requests they get, the more likely they are to 
write a test.  
 

What does a book level mean?  
 

● Students in grades 1-8 take the STAR reading test three times per year.  This test gives 
us a range where the student will be most successful.  This reading range is a guideline 
and each student is different.  Teachers and library staff encourage students to read 
within their level.  Once they are successful, then books out-of-level can be considered. 
Books under the reading range/level are not recommended for AR tests because they 
aren’t always challenging.  As students get older, reading level is not as much of a 
concern as finding interesting materials. 

● Books in the library are color-coded by level to help students identify levels easily without 
having to pull the book off the shelf.  

● Books in the library are also shelved by interest level.  Books in the high school section 
are not appropriate for young readers because of the content, not the book level. 
Students often see books in their level, but are not allowed to check them out because of 
interest/age appropriateness.  



● Most books for middle/high school students are written at a 4.5-6.0 level.  So students 
with higher levels are not going to find a lot of books over a 6.5.  Branching out and 
reading different types of books will be a way to challenge themselves, too. 

 
How do I know how my student is doing on AR tests? 
 

● Previously, you had to rely on reports that came home or ask their teacher.  Now, we 
can sign you up to receive emails when your student takes a test.  If you are interested 
in this feature, please contact your child’s teacher or Mrs. Lassen to set up email 
notifications.  

 
Can my student retake an AR test? 
 

● No, once they have taken a test on a book, they can no longer retake it here at Overton. 
Their account follows them through high school.  The exception is first grade, when they 
first begin taking tests, but this is only for the first few months.  
 

How many books can students check out?  Why can’t my student get another book? 
 

● Students are allowed to check out 2 library books at time for a 3-week period.  Once a 
book is overdue, they cannot check out a new book until they have returned, renewed, 
or paid for the overdue/missing book.  We do not charge fines for overdue books, but 
they are unable to get new books.  Students in grades 7-12 receive overdue notices by 
email at least once per month.  Overdue lists are given to teachers monthly in grades 
K-6 and once a book is several weeks overdue, or a student believes it is missing, we 
send notes home.  



From the Counselor 
 

 
February is Teen Dating 

Violence Awareness 
Month.  Here are some 
statistics about Teen 

Dating Violence. ------ 
 
Seniors and Senior Parents: 
 
 Schedule an appointment with 

EducationQuest to complete the 
FAFSA! 

 
 Apply to colleges! ASAP 

 
 Apply for Scholarships!   

 
 Still waiting on  baby, 

elementary, senior pictures from 
some seniors!  Need those soon 
please!  

 
Providing Local Scholarships 
Local businesses or groups wanting to 
offer scholarships to our Overton High 
School Seniors, please contact me so 
that I can share scholarship information 
with students in the next month.  Thank 
for supporting our students in their future endeavors!   
Calli McCoy, School Counselor 308-987-2424 x204 Calli.mccoy@overtoneagles.org    
 
National Honor Society Bloodmobile 
Please consider joining us!  Our next community bloodmobile will be on Thursday February 11th 
from noon to 6:00 p.m. We will be calling to make appointments that Monday before. 
You may also sign up for an appointment online at www.redcrossblood.org.  Each pint 
of blood has the potential to help three individual patients. The National Honor Society is hoping 
you will consider participating in this life-saving event—please help us meet our goal!!!! 
If you would be willing to donate blood or volunteer an hour of your time on February 13th , please 
contact Aaron McCoy at the school, 308-987-2424 x303 or aaron.mccoy@overtoneagles.org 

mailto:Calli.mccoy@overtoneagles.org
http://www.redcrossblood.org/


Overton Athletic Boosters 
 
Here is a little information on the Overton Athletic Boosters. 
 
ALL parents/guardians that have a student in 9-12 in football, volleyball, cross country, 
basketball, wrestling, track, golf, cheer and dance are members. Junior High parents are more 
than welcome to help.  
 
Some ways we have raised funds is annual donation drive, concession stands, kitchen at games, 
split the pots, etc...  We appreciate all the parents and students who have stepped up to help.  
Please do your best to try to help in some way when needed.  
 
Over the years, the boosters have helped with but not limited to:  

*purchase iron man t-shirts 
* iron-man posters 
*booster activity buttons 
* homecoming activities 
*all-star fees 
*jerseys and uniforms 

  *calendars 
* performance packets, 
*speed and agility camp 
* lettermen awards and plaques 

  *sponsor the athletic banquet and guest speaker 
*The Hudl software continues to be a wonderful tool for both coaches and athletes and 
uses technology to enhance the competitiveness of our athletic program.  
*YOUTH Sunday basketball leagues  
*provided travel snacks/drinks to help high school athletes stay energized 

 
We would love to see more parents at our meetings! 
Next booster meeting is January 21, 2020.  
 
If you have any questions you can talk with Gale Luther( President), Mandi Wallace (Vice 
President) or  Mark Aten, Treasurer.   
 



NO MORE CLIPPING

SCAN
YOUR RECEIPT

SEE HOW AT
BTFE.COM

EARN CASH FOR YOUR SCHOOL
 LITTLE BY LITTLE WE CAN MAKE A BIG DIFFERENCE.

HERE’S HOW IT WORKS:

You can find Box Tops on hundreds of 
products throughout the store.

Use the app to snap a photo of your 
receipt within 14 days of purchase.

Box Tops earnings are identified and 
automatically updated online.

The Box Tops mobile app uses state-of-the-art 
technology to scan your store receipt, find 
participating products and instantly add 
Box Tops to your school’s earnings online.

LOOK 
FOR THE 
LABEL:

© General Mills

SEE PRODUCTS & LEARN MORE ABOUT 
THE BOX TOPS APP AT BTFE.COM

RECEIPT

BUY
BOX TOPS PRODUCTS

SCAN
YOUR RECEIPT

SHOPPING FOR GROCERIES ONLINE?

You may occasionally find an old Box Tops clip on packages in stores. You can still clip them and 
send them to school, as long as each clip has a valid expiration date.

You can still earn Box Tops for your school with your e-receipt! 
See how at BTFE.com/emailgroceryreceipts

BOX TOPS CLIPS

EARN
CASH FOR YOUR SCHOOL

DON’T HAVE THE BOX TOPS
APP YET? DOWNLOAD IT NOW:



 
MINUTES OF THE OVERTON PUBLIC SCHOOL BOARD OF EDUCATION 

REGULAR MEETING 
January 11, 2021 

7:30 p.m.  
 

Board President called the meeting to order. Members Present: 
 
Brennan 
Lassen 
Luther 
Meier 
Rudeen 
Walahoski  
 
Notification:  The January 11, 2021 meeting of the Overton Public School Board of Education was posted 
at the Overton Public School, on the Overton Public School website, Beacon Observer, Post Office, and the 
Security First Bank. 
 
Open Meetings Information: To be in compliance with LB 898, The Nebraska Open Meetings Act, Board 
President informed the public that a copy of the Open Meetings Law is posted near the LMC check-out 
counter. 
 
Administration Present: Mark Aten, Superintendent, Brian Fleischman, Principal 
 
Guests Present: Aaron McCoy, Derrick Pulliam, and Keith Swift 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
Reports: None 
 
Communications: Resignation 
 
Board of Education Election of Officers:  2020 Board of Education was adjourned and the 2021 Board of 
Education was convened. Board elected the following officers for the 2021 term. Board President, Joel 
Meier (4-2), Vice-President Doug Luther (4-2), Secretary, Jared Walahoski (4-1-1), Treasurer, Heather 
Brennan (4-1-1).  
 
2021 Board Committees:  
Committee on American Civics: Heather Brennan, Doug Luther, and Jared Walahoski 
Transportation:   Gordon Lassen, Doug Luther, and Jared Walahoski 
Interlocal:   Doug Luther and Joel Meier 
Curriculum:   Heather Brennan, Gordon Lassen, and Joel Meier 
Facilities and Property:  Joel Meier, Keith Rudeen, and Jared Walahoski 
Negotiations:   Gordon Lassen, Joel Meier, and Heather Brennan    
 
Action Items: 

 
1. Agenda: Moved by Lassen, seconded by Walahoski to approve the agenda of the January 11, 

2021 regular month board meeting as presented. Motion 6-0. Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, 
Luther, Meier, Rudeen, and Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 
 

2. Minutes: Moved by Luther, seconded by Brennan to approve the minutes of the December 
14, 2020 regular board minutes as presented. Motion 6-0. Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, Luther, 
Meier, Rudeen and Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 

 



3. Claims: Moved by Brennan, seconded by Luther to pay the January General Fund bill roster 
in the amount $41,053.94. Motion 6-0. Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, Luther, Meier, Rudeen and 
Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 

 
4. Moved by Lassen, seconded by Rudeen to approve the Committee on American Civics which 

consists of board members Heather Brennan, Doug Luther, and Jared Walahoski.  Motion 6-0. 
Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, Luther, Meier, Rudeen and Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 

 
5. Moved by Walahoski, seconded by Meier to authorize the superintendent to use facsimile 

signatures for the Board President, Treasurer, and Secretary.  Motion 6-0. Yes (6) Brennan, 
Lassen, Luther, Meier, Rudeen and Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 

 
6. Moved by Luther, seconded by Walahoski to approve enrolment option limits.  Motion 6-0. 

Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, Luther, Meier, Rudeen and Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 
 
7. Moved by Rudeen, seconded by Walahoski to approve the 2021-2022 school calendar.  

Motion 6-0. Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, Luther, Meier, Rudeen and Walahoski. No (0). Absent 
(0). 

 
8. Moved by Rudeen, seconded by Walahoski to approve the 2021-2022 Master Agreement with 

the Overton Education Association.  Motion 6-0. Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, Luther, Meier, 
Rudeen and Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 

 
9. Moved by Walahoski, seconded by Lassen to accept the resignation of Mrs. Calli McCoy 

effective the end of the 2020-2021 school year.  Motion 6-0. Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, Luther, 
Meier, Rudeen and Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 

 
10. Moved by Brennan, seconded by Rudeen to adjourn the meeting at 8:46 p.m.  Motion 6-0. 

Yes (6) Brennan, Lassen, Luther, Meier, Rudeen and Walahoski. No (0). Absent (0). 
 
Board Reports and Discussion Topics: 
 

1. Board Reports:  
a. Negotiations:  Negotiations Complete 
b. Interlocal:   January 11, 2021 Meeting with the Village of  

    Overton  
c. Transportation  2022 Propane Bus  

  
2. Discussion Topics: 

a. January Board Meeting scheduled for Monday, February 8, 2021 beginning at 7:30 
p.m.  

b. State of the School Report  
c. Committee Appointments 
d. NASB Yearly Calendar 

 
Administrative Reports: 
 

Principal’s Report: 
a. Enrollment and Calendar  
b. NSAA Winter Sports Protocol Update 
c. Teacher Evaluation 

 
Superintendent’s Report: 

1. Enrollment Option Report 
 

2. Option Enrollment -   



   Out a.      
           
  In     a.        

  
                                             Change of Status   a.     
    

3. Financial Update 
4. Budget Review 
5. Projects Update: Phone system 
6. Covid Vaccination Update 
7. Title IX Training Update 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
 
FCA 7AM. 
 
Student Council 
mtg. @ lunch. 
 
FKC GBB  
Quarterfinals @ 
TBD. 

2 
 
FBLA 7:30AM. 
 
FKC WR @  
Wilcox-Hildreth. 
 
FKC BBB  
Quarterfinals @ 
TBD. 

3 
 
FFA Proficiency 
& State Degree 
Review @ 
Amherst. 
 
JHBB @ Axtell 
3/4PM. 

4 
 
FKC GBB Semi- 
Finals @ Viaero 
Event Center. 

5 
 
FKC BBB Semi- 
Finals @ Viaero 
Event Center. 
 
WR Sub-Districts 
@ Central Valley. 

6 
 
ACT Test Date 
@ Overton. 
 
FKC GBBB  
Consolation & 
Finals @ Viaero 
Event Center. 

7 
 
Dance 4:30PM. 
 
Cheer 6:30PM. 

8 
 
FCA 7AM. 
 
Music Booster mtg. 
5:30PM. 
 
FCCLA mtg. 
6:30PM. 
 
School board mtg. 
7:30PM. 

9 
 
GBBB @ Wilcox- 
Hildreth (no girls JV) 
4:30/6/7:30PM. 

10 
 
2:27 dismissal. 
 
JHBB vs. SEM  
3/4PM. 

11 
 
FKC Honors  
Instrumental @ 
Elwood. 
 
11:30dismissal. 
 
P/T Conf. 1:30- 
7:30PM. 

12 
 
NO SCHOOL. 
 
GBBB @ SEM 
4:30/6/7:30PM. 

13 
 
LLBB 8AM. 
 
WR Districts @ 
Central Valley. 

14 
 
Dance 4:30PM. 
 
Cheer 6:30PM. 

15 
 
FCA 7AM. 
 
GBB Sub-Districts. 
 
Athletic Booster 
mtg. 7PM. 
 
 

16 
 
GBB Sub-Districts. 

17 
 
2:27 dismissal. 
 
JHBB vs. Elm 
Creek 3/4PM. 
 
State WR @  
Omaha. 

18 
 
State WR @  
Omaha. 
 
GBB Sub-
Districts. 

19 
 
BBB @ Gibbon  
6/7:15PM. 

20 

21 
 
LLBB Tourney. 
 
FCCLA Peer 
Ed. Conf. @  
Kearney. 
 
Dance 4:30PM. 
 
Cheer 6:30PM. 

22 
 
FCCLA Peer Ed. 
Conf. @ Kearney. 
 
FCA 7AM. 
 
BBB Sub-Districts. 

23 
 
BBB  Sub-Districts. 

24 
 
FKC Speech @  
Eustis-Farnam. 
 
JHBB @ 
Pleasanton 1PM. 

25 
 
Spelling Bee 
1PM. 
 
BBB Sub-
Districts. 

26 
 
FFA District CDE 
@ GI CCC. 
 
GBB District 
Finals. 

27 
 
BBB District 
Finals. 

28 
 
LLBB Tourney. 
 
Dance 4:30PM. 
 
Cheer 6:30PM. 

      

February 2021 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Milk and fruit 
served each meal. 
 
 
 
ALT MEAL: 
Corn dog 
 
 

1 
 
Griddle sandwich 
 
Chicken fried 
steak 

2 
 
Donuts & eggs 
 
Crispitos/cheese 

3 
 
Breakfast  
sandwich 
 
Soup bar 

4 
 
Pretzel & cheese 
 
French toast 

5 
 
Cinnamon roll & 
sausage 
 
Cheeseburger 

6 

7 
 
ALT MEAL: 
Pizza 

8 
 
Breakfast burrito 
 
Chicken strips & 
waffles 

9 
 
Oatmeal bar & 
yogurt 
 
Taco in a bag 

10 
 
Donut twists & 
ham 
 
Spaghetti & meat 
sauce 

11 
 
Breakfast pizza 
 
NO LUNCH 

12 
 
NO SCHOOL 

13 

14 
 
ALT MEAL: 
Cheese quesadilla 

15 
 
Chocolate donut 
& sausage 
 
Chicken &  
noodles 

16 
 
Banana bread & 
ham 
 
Super nachos 

17 
 
Omelet &  
strawberry bagel 
 
Potato soup 

18 
 
Breakfast tornados 
 
Chicken nuggets 

19 
 
Oatmeal bar & 
yogurt 
 
Fish sandwich 

20 

21 
 
ALT MEAL: 
Chicken patty 
sandwich 

22 
 
Cherry turnover & 
ham 
 
BBQ beef  
sandwich 

23 
 
Griddle sandwich 
 
Chicken stir fry 

24 
 
Scrambled egg 
bowl 
 
Cheeseburger  

25 
 
Donuts & ham 
 
Hot dog bar 

26 
 
Yogurt parfait & 
pop tarts 
 
Omelets & French 
toast 

27 

28 
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